
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

June is here and we are happy to 

see the sun shine!   

INFRASTRUCTURE 

PROJECT UPDATES 

In follow-up to the Infrastructure 

Update Fall 2021 newsletter we 

would like to take a moment to 

update residents on the status of our 

large infrastructure projects. 

Lagoon, Force main & Pumping 

Stations 

As stated in the last update, the 

lagoon has been complete for 

sometime.  Work on the pumping 

stations have also been substantially 

complete for sometime.  The holdup 

at the time was the last portion of the 

force main that runs from the new 

pumping station #1 (on 4th Street 

East) to the new lagoon that runs 

under the rail tracks.  We are excited 

to announce this portion was 

completed in April.  In May we were 

able to bring the new pumping 

station online and we can officially 

say sewer is 

now 

pumping to 

the new 

lagoon.  

There are a 

few final details to finish up at 

pumping station #1.  Now work is 

being completed to pull components 

from the old pumping station to 

move to the new pumping station #2 

such as pumps and the generator.  

Following the completion of this 

work, pumping station #2 will be 

brought online bringing that project 

to a close. 

Bio Filters 

Work continues at the water plant.  

The bio filters have been installed in  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

the building.  All the mechanical and 

electrical is currently being 

completed to get these new filters 

online.  We anticipate the new 

system being brought online by 

October pending supply chain dates.  

Full completion to the work at the 

water plant is anticipated to be 

complete next year which includes 

the installation of a new generator. 

Raw Water Supply 

The new raw water supply line was 

completed last fall.  The line has been 

installed and will be tied into the new 

bio filter system and brought online 

at the same time as the filters are 

commissioned. 

2nd Water Main 

The installation of this line was 

completed in April.  It will be 

commissioned and brough online in 

the very near future.  This line brings 

a second supply line to all services on 

the south side of the rail line.  

REC REPORT 

The ball diamonds have 

been a hot spot for the 

community watching all 

the fantastic ball that’s 

been happening here.  Minor Ball 

finally got rolling after a couple 

weeks of weather delays.  The Sr.  

Astros league play has started as well 

as the Sr. Cosmos after a couple of 

years off for them.  Follow the online 

ball diamond schedule found on the 

Town of Carnduff website for all the 

latest updates.   

Pool 

preparation is 

underway, stay 

tuned for our 

opening date!  Swimming lessons 

will be held July 4-8, July 18-22 and  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

August 15-19.  Registrations are still 

being accepted through our online 

form found on the Carnduff 

Swimming Pool Facebook page. 

The golf course 

has been a 

popular place 

once the snow 

and rain finally 

cleared.  The grounds committee has 

done a fantastic job of getting 

everything ready, the extra moisture 

sure helped green everything up out 

there.  June starts with 3 

tournaments, June 3rd is a fundraiser 

4-person scramble for Jason and Pam 

Miller, June 4th is the annual Ladies 

Pink-a-Prize and June 10th, 11th & 

12th is host to the Annual Men’s 

Antler Creek.  Information for any of 

these tournaments can be found on 

the Carnduff Golf Club Facebook 

page. 

The arena has been a busy facility 

with multiple rentals, 

renovations/repairs and of course 

Carnduff Lacrosse Association 

practices.  Watch the Carnduff 

Lacrosse Facebook page for any 

updates regarding upcoming local 

games.  It’s an exciting new sport to 

our town, heading over to watch a 

game would not disappoint.  

If your interested in renting one of 

the Recreational Facilities, 

advertising, making a donation, or 

have any questions give me a call or 

message the Recreation Office at 

306-339-7687. 

As always, a huge shout out to all our 

community volunteers and 

employees that make our programs 

and facilities possible! ~ THANK-

YOU!        

Have a great Summer! 

 

 

 

The Scoop 
A publication of the Town of Carnduff           June 2022 Issue #35 

  June 3rd, 4th & 5th  
      Movie: Downtown Abbey:  

                  A New Era 

         June 10th, 11th & 12th    

              Movie: Top Gun: Maverick 

       June 17th, 18th & 19th    

            Movie: Jurassic World: 

                        Dominion 

Showtimes: Fri. & Sat. 8:00; Sun. 7:00 

   **Movies are subject to 

change without notice!** 

   

PRESENTS: 

Carnduff Lions 
May Lottery Winners 

          Cory Franklin  

  Clayton & Marilyn Clow  

  Brian Lansky ~ Alan Potapinski 

 

Borderline Housing Lottery 

Claudia & Bernie 
Steenbruggen 

Randy Stovin  

Joan Carnduff  

Brycen Mains 
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June Curbside Recycle Days 

Thursday 2nd, 16th & 30th    

Storms can be devastating… 
Protect your investment with 

Crop Hail Insurance! 

Call, email or stop by for rates 
and quotes at both Carnduff 
and Gainsborough offices! 

A BIG Congrats to the 2022 

Grads! Honorable mention to their 

parents for getting them through! 

You have achieved great success, 

all the best in all you do! 

 

 CARNDUFF LEGION 

     Tues to Sat 

  4:00 pm to close 

Daily Happy Hour 4-6 

 

Carnduff Library Program & Events Calendar 
Wednesdays in June 

Lego Club 3:30 to 4:30 

Saturdays in June 
June 4 - Plant Swap 

June 11 – Recipe Swap 

June 18 – Colour and Coffee 

June 25 – Craft Corner 

Tuesday, June 14 & 21b   

Woodburning Makerspace Kit (12 & Up) 5:00 to 6:30 

Tuesday, June 21 
National Indigenous Peoples Day 

Thursday, June 23 
Public Storytime at 10:00 

June 1st is our 
ANNIVERSARY! 

Come on in and 
see all our new 

and very 
reasonably 

priced products! 

Did you know?  If you make a minimum donation of 

$1000 to the cemetery you can have a memorial bench 

placed out there!  They can include up to 3 lines of text. 

Market Day 
June 17 

CE Building 



 

 

    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


